


friendly topics as a way of giving you the
greatest return for your time and money. The
organization, through its officials, relies on
your input so that we may provide excellent
service to our membership as we have done
for over twenty-five years.

Be an active member. Let us hear from you.
Prove that NEHES is MEMBER FRIENDLY.

- Jack Berger
University Hospital

BE CHALLENGED

The NEHES Board of Directors requested
your vice president to go through the entire
files of the secretary to pull out those special
documents which should be held separate-
ly, such as the IRS tax exempt approval,
ASHE awards, etc. Having just completed
this time consuming search | am awed with
the tremendous efforts of some of your
members whose selfless work toward your
society has pushed us to high achievement.
It's difficult to start putting down names
without overlooking someone, but surely the
“sénior engineers who started NEHES had
the greatest hopes and dedication. They
worked hard. Warren Marble has spent
countless hours keeping us in {ine with our
by-laws. Ralph Henry pushed our member-
ship over 400 and many people have helped
build our treasury from under $900.00 to
$9,000.00 in ten years. Quet, effective
leaders like Al Bender, Bill White and Jim
Lawson have filled our correspondence with
effective communication and appreciation to
those who have helped get the work done.
I'am awed! Every NEHES member should
have this opportunity to see the work which
has done into improving your society. You
would be impressed and challenged to do
your small part just a little bit better.

- David Hathaway
Vice President

ENERGY CONSERVATION
THROUGH LIGHTING CHANGES

Lighting is the major component of energy
usage in our hospitals and their associate
buildings representing as much as 25% to
30% of the total consumption.

With the persistence of its president, the
engineering department at Putnam Memorial
Hospital of Bennington, Vermont began to
look at its facility to see if a significant sav-
ings could be made in their utility bill. This
was done by first taking an inventory of the
total lighting and electrical distribution system
and then deciding where there was ex-
cessive lighting and then how they could be
eliminated without effecting patient care and
employee safety.

At first this seemed like a monumental job
and was met with great opposition, however,
like all good things, it caught on and the fever
grew.

Effort was concentrated in the older part of
the hospital. We started in the halls and cor-
ridors by removing lamps and electrically
disconnecting associated ballasts from every
other fixture, many of which had three (3)
tubes. The remaining 40 watt fixture lamps
were replaced with 34 watt, watt misers, a
more efficient lamp.

Over 613 fluorescent lamps at 40 walts each
were removed from service and at a conser-
vative rate of four cents ($.04) per kilowatte
per hour (kwh) Putnam could account for a
savings of four thousand eight hundred and
ninety dollars ($4,890.00) per year. This does
not include the one thousand and thirty-six
dollars ($1,036.00) saved per year just by
utilizing watt miser lamps. {Based on 1000
lamps at 6 watts each with & $.04 kwh rate).

In an existing building, because lighting is
a significant consumer of energy, conserva-
tion efforts to reduce lighting energy were
focused on reducing lighting levels. This was
done through derating existing light fixtures
by relamping and through use of more effi-
cient lamps.

In the new and remodeled parts of the
hospital, efforts to reduce lighting energy
were focused largely on increased lamp ef-
ficiency and reducing lighting levels. This
was done mainly in the coffee shop, halls,
corridors, machine equipment rooms and
support type departments such as
laboratory, pharmacy, radiology, and
maintenance. All of which were grossly over:
luminated and in need of some conservation
lighting engineering.

Itis a known fact that lighting designers, up
untit the most recent years, have had a
tendency to over: luminate most hospitals or
buildings.

It has not been until the last five to six (5-6).

years when conservation was a major con-
cern did designers start to think conser-
vatively about lighting and other using
equipment.

Having been conscious for years of high
energy consumption, Putnam implemented
many ideas for better control of its energy,
such as: night set-back thermostats, time
clock control of Air Handling Units, watt-
miser lamps and ballasts, both in the hospital
and outside in its parking lots, replacement
of incandescent lamps with fluorescent
lamps and other energy saving fixtures. This
hospital has also played a leading roll in pur-
chasing and installing energy efficient equip-
ment. With the help of the Departmest of
Energy, Putnam with its mast recent con-
struction put into use a Laundry Waste Water
Heal Recovery System, a Laundry Airto Air
Heat Recovery System, a Boiler Stack Heat
Recovery System and a Roof Replacement
System with heat saving properties, all of
which were based on a four year average
pay back period:

Savings was also experienced by adding
350 K V.AR. of Powerfactor correction
capacitors o the Electrical distribution
system and large motors throughout. This
raised the powerfactor for the total hospital
from 77% 1o 92% giving us less than a year
and half pay back.

In conclusion better conservation of our
energy needs, both now and in the future,
is something that every hospital should take
a long hard look at, there is rmuch to lose and
even more to gain.

- Donald E. Harvey
Assistant Engineer at P.M.H.
Treasurer of V. H.E.S.

MAINE HOSPITALS RECEIVE
ENERGY CONSERVATION AWARDS

John Kerry, Director of the Main Office of
Energy Resources, personally awarded pla-
ques and forwarded Governor Brennan's
congratulations to seven Maine Hos”™
This was for showing a reductioniner. 4y
use of greater than 25% from 1977 to 1983.
The hospitals recognized were:

Northern Maine Medical Center, Fort Kent
Oreen Daigle-Maintenance Director.

The Aroostook Medical Center, Presgue Isle-
Steve Poitras, Director of Physical Plant.

Redington-Fairview General Hospital-Jim
Arsenault, Director of Building and Grounds.

The C.A. Dean Unit of Mid Maine Medical
Center, Greenville-Henry  Madore,
Maintenance Engineer.

The Jackman Health Center Division of Mid
Maine Medical Center, Jackman-Ed
Palardeau, Maintenance Engineer.

Central Maine Medical Center, Lewiston, Lee
Cayer, Director of Plant Operations.

Penobscot Bay Medical Center, Rockland-
Eric Beagrengren, Director of Physical Plant.

Media Coverage, local dignitaries, Hospital
Association Shared Services representatives,
and O.E.R.  personnel joined hospital
authorities in the recognition event held at
each hospital.

The award was conceived by Jerry Naul,
Vice President of H.AS.S. after reviewing the
Annual Energy Use Invoices whick e
calculated for Maine Hospitals. Theav. e
EUl for Maine hospitals has dropped from
415 KBTU/square foot in 1978 to 367
KBTU/sg. ft. in 1983. The awards went to
hospitals having achieved savings from 26%
to 50%. The major energy savings measures
which promoted these savings are: oil burner
replacement, boiler controls, heat recovery
run around loops, building insulation and, of
course, improved maintenance and
operating procedures.

In a separate award for innovative energy
savings projects, St. Mary’s General Hospital
of Lewiston received recognition from the
Maine OER for their completed project in-
volving heat recovery from laundry wash
water.

Maine hospitals remain active in their quest
for Federal Energy Funds. Cycle 6 Grants
went to 19 hospitals in late August. These
projects along with uncompleted ones from
Cycle 4 and 5 should effectively lower the
average EUl for 1984 and 1985.

--Donald Ball
Maine Hospital Association

WELCOME ABOARD

Stephen A. Poitras

Director of Plant Operations
The Arroostook Medical Center
Academy Street

Presque Isle, ME 04769

Calvin E. Prescott

Office Supervisor

Clinical Engineering/HASS
15 Forest Avenue

Orono, ME 04473



Raymond R. Lafrenaye
Electrical Engineer

Rhode Island Hospital
Providence, Rl 02903

"H ANNUAL NORTHEAST SYMPOSIUM
ON
TECHNOLOGY IN HEALTH CARE

October 30 through November 1, 1984
Raddison Ferncroft Danvers, Massachusetts

Courses, Workshops, Manufacturers Ex-
hibits C.E.U.'s for Nurses

For a full program and further details contact:

Medical Device Society
P.O. Box 937
Brookline, MA 02146

SEE YOU THERE!

UPDATE ON CYTOTOXIC EXPOSURE

In August of 1983, the National Study Com-
mission on Cytotoxic Exposure under the
direction of Chairman Louis P. Jeffrey, Sc.D.
of the Rhode Island Hospital, Department of
Pharmacy, in Providence, Rhode Island
published a pamphlet entitled “‘Recommen-
dations for Handling Cytotoxic Agents’’. Of
particular interest to Hospital Engineers was
the section entitled ''Disposal Procedures”
in which the Commission suggested various
methods to dispose of the cytotoxic waste
which would be considered hazardous. In
particular, they recommend that:

“There is insufficient information to recom-
nd any single preferred method for
wisposal of antineoplastic drug waste...

One method for disposal of hazardous waste
is .by incineration at a temperature con-
sidered sufficient to destroy organic com-
pounds (greater than 1000 °C). Compounds
containing inorganic moieties should not be
incinerated.

Another method of disposal is by burial at
a site approved for hazardous chemical
wastes.

A licensed hazardous waste disposal com-
pany may be consulted for information con-
cerning available disposal methods in the
local area’.

One obvious question raised by this recom-
mendation is the rational and source of the
1000 °C temperature. This is of particular in-
terest to Hospital Engineers since it may be
common practice that cylotoxic wastes are
being disposed of routinely by incineration
under the assumption that the Hospital's in-
cinerator, being licensed for hazardous in-
fectious waste, is suitable for cytotoxic waste.
This may or may not be the case.

In fact, in March of 1984 the National Study
Commission on Cytotoxic Exposure issued
a report entitled “‘Consensus Responses to
' Inresolved Questions Concerning Cytotoxic

ents”. In this report the question is asked;

“*Can some cytotoxic agents be incinerated
at less than 1000°C? Which ones’?

In response, the Commission notes;

“This is another area where specific ex-
perimental data is not available. The concern
is that incineration temperatures must be

high enough to cleave carbon-to-carbon
bonds (organic compounds).

The Commission feels that all organic agents
should be incinerated at temperatures ap-
proved by the Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA) for the incineration of organic
chemicals. Incinceration must be done in
EPA permittied hazardous waste in-
cincerators for any cytotoxic agent classified
as “‘hazardous waste; therefore, only proper-
ly permitted incinerators should be used. If
incinceration at these temperatures is not
feasible, disposal by some other acceptable
means is indicated. For example, disposal
via a licensed hazardous waste disposal
contractor’.

There are any number of issues relative to
the safe handling, administration, and
disposal of these agents. The Hospital
Engineer should be aware that any hospital
which currently has an on-going Cancer
Treatment Program may be generating this
type of waste. There does not appear to be
any inexpensive or easy answers to the
method of disposal. The first step is to iden-
tify the hazard and then to look for ap-
propriate answers.

Those individuals who would like to receive
some additional information on the problems
associated with this subject should write to
Louis P. Jeffrey, Sc.D., Chairman, National
Study Commission on Cytotoxic Exposure,
Rhode Island Hospital, Department of Phar-
macy, Providence, Rhode Island, 02902,
and request copies of the "Recommenda-
tions for Handling Cytotoxic Agents”.
(August 1983) and "Consensus Responses
to Unresolved Questions Concerning
Cytotoxic Agents” (March 1984).

- John J. Crowley
St. John’s Hospital

1985 NEHES FALL SEMINAR

The 1985 Fall Seminar Program will be coor-
dinated by The Hospital Association of
Rhode Island Engineers’ Section.

Contact has been made with the Sheraton
Islander Inn and Conference Center and the
facilities are in order for September 16, 17
and 18, 1985,

We have confirmed the availability of eighty
(80) rooms at the rate of $80.00 a single and
$90.00 a double per day. These rooms will
be available on a first come first served basis
unti thirty (30} days prior to the above men-
tioned dates.

Some of the tentative topics will be:

Water Treatment as pertaining to Cooling
Towers and Medical Air. Guest Speaker from
CDC. Engineering Disasters, Guest Speaker
Dr. C A, Pretzer, P.E. Dialysis Water Treat-
ment, Applications of Computer Systems,
etc., are some additional topics.

The Seminar will be a three track system
featuring Engineering, Administration and
Guest Activities and for the first time, have
an exhibition booth section.

- Ken Janzekovich
Fall Seminar Coordinator

ASHE LIAISON REPORT

In June, | attended the A.S.H.E. Annual
Seminar in Hollywood, Florida. There were
4 other N.E.H.E.S. members and 3 others
from Region 1 who participated.

Of the 73 affiliated Chapters, N.E.H.E.S.
once again received an award for education
and membership.

There were many favorable comments
regarding the quality and overall organiza-
tion of the educational programs and the
trade show,

Carol Shaper at ASH.E. requests that
minutes of Chapter meetings be submitted
to her. She finds such minutes to be a helpful
source of information for A.S.H.E. bulletins
or Newsletters. She is also interested in
receiving any technical documents for
publication.

We in Region 1 are asked to assist in
establishing personal contacts with any
potential exhibitors at future trade shows.

| therefore invite the submittal of the names

of any key contact people that you may be

acquainted with at the following firms.

A.S.H.E. is prepared to follow up any leads
on potential exhibitors.

- James M. Lawson

Administrative Engineer

AN ELECTRICAL PROBLEM
STOP/LOOK/ and FEEL/

When we got the report that a small electrice
fire had taken place at our hospital we were
really surprised to find out how it happen.
ed. It seemed that one of the small plug-ir.
transformers used with our infusion pumps
came apart and shorted out as it was being
unplugged from a wall outlet. This in turr,
caused sparks, smoke and several scared
people. The transformer was ruined and the
charred outlet was replaced and things soor
returned to normal.

In spite of the fact that we perform opera-
tional and safety checks on this equipment
we were obviously overiooking a FEEL test
of the mechanical integrity of the transformer
plug. When we started to feel the condition
of the three blades, we learned the *'shock-
ing" truth. Of the hundred units we have
utilizing plug-in transformers, clearly one
third we found to have loose pins.

We checked with the manufacturer and also



with other users of this equipment and learn-
ed that there were two solutions. First, and
easiest, we could buy new cord-transformer
assemblies. This would cost us about one
thousand dollars. The second technique,
which we used, was to rewire the unit to
enable the transformer to be relocated inside
the equipment case. We added a conven-
tional ten foot power cord and plugged the
transformer into the female end inside the
case. A strain relief held the cord securely
in the hole we drilled in the case rear. Inthat
the case was plastic, we cemented thin
pieces of aluminum to the inside near the
transformer to prevent hot spots, which
might otherwise occur. We think we have the
problem solved.

- Jack Berger
University Hospital

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT ELECT

Another summar has gone and it seems like
only yesterday that we were at Sebasco
Lodge for our 25th Anniversary and Conven-
tion. They say 'time flies when you're hav-
ing fun’ but | believe it has more to do with
you're getting older.

It the protessionalism of the Brochure is any
indication of the Mystic Connecticut Conven-
tion, this should be a great one. Thomas
“Splash” Shubbuck and his Committee
have been doing a fine job organizing this
one. | hope that this one will have the big-
gest turnout of any.

As all of you know, | will be taking over John
Crowley’s position next year as President.
| have a very big pair of shoes to fill, as John
has done an excellent job. But I'm sure, with
your support, 'll be able to do half as well.

I've been able to fill two (2) positions so far.
Paul Taylor will stay on as Constitution and
By-lLaws Chairman. Jack Gosselin from
North County Hospital in Newport, Vermont
will be our new Newsletter editor. I'm glad
| got to him before anyone told him what a
big job he is undertaking:!'m sure Dave
Elliott can attest to that. But from what I've
heard about Jack, he can handle it.

I've contacted Ralph Henry and asked him
to take a chairmanship and he has agreed
for me to put him where his expertise can
be realized. I'm sure it will be good for all
of us to have Ralph around to voice his
opinion.

The only goals that | have in mind for next
year is to try and increase our membership
and get four (4) informative Newsletters out.
As all of you know, the letter can not be ac-
complished without articles from all of us.

- Percy Hanscom
President Elect

NEWS FROM THE STATES

Connecticut:

On August 17, 1984 the annual meeting of
C.H.E.S. was held at the home of Richard
Popham, followed by a picnic.

At the meeting we enjoyed the company of
President, John Crowley and President-
Elect, Percy Hanscom from N.E.H E.S.

A new slate of officers was appointed for the
coming year. The new president is Roy
LeClaire of Mount Sinai Hospital, Hartford,
Connecticut.

A good time was had by all at the pig roast.

- Alan Seagrave
Connecticut Representative
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